TIPTON, IOWA October 19, 2021

The Cedar County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. October 19, 2021,
with the following members present: Smith, Gaul, Kaufmann, and Chairperson Agne. Sup. Bell
was absent.

The Board viewed correspondence from various agencies.

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following correspondence from:
Ashlee Hopkins, DVIP submitted correspondence to thank the board for the monetary support.

It was noted the following Handwritten Disbursement was issued on October 15, 2021, to the
Cedar County Treasurer for Benefits, Inc. for an electronic deposit: #428898 for $1,396.91-self
funded medical claims.

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Smith to approve the agenda.
Ayes: All
Absent: Bell

Chairperson Agne addressed the public for comments and there were none.

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Smith to approve the Board Minutes of October 12, 2021.
Ayes: All
Absent: Bell

Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Kaufmann to approve Claim Disbursements #428737 -
#428897 paid on October 14, 2021.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell

Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Agne to approve the work request form submitted by
Alicia Gritton, Maintenance to tear out and repair the south wall in the Assessor’s Office.
Ayes: All

Absent: Bell

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the renewal of Whitetails Saloon
for a Class C Liquor License with Sunday sales.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell

Auditor Dauber informed the Board that the cigarette permit that was approved for Universal
Petroleum LLC has been surrendered due to the sale of property was not completed.

The Board reported on Outreach/Committee Meetings they attended.

Weed Commissioner Foulks met with the board regarding the 2021 Weed Commissioner Report.
Foulks presented the report for the board to review. Discussion was held on mowers needed for
the type of job and a new spray truck. Engineer Fangmann was present. The board appreciates
Foulks work performance. Fangmann provided road project updates.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the 2021 Weed Commissioner
Report.

Ayes: All

Absent: Bell

Chairperson Agne requested Auditor Dauber to email department heads and request information
regarding extracurricular groups department heads are involved in and a document stating the
extra hours that have been worked by department heads due to an emergency situation that they
have not been compensated.

Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Gaul to adjourn at 9:35 a.m., to October 26, 2021.
Ayes: All



Absent: Bell

Cari A. Dauber, Auditor Steve Agne, Chairperson



